Communication from Public

Name: Susan Matheson

Date Submitted: 05/05/2020 10:47 PM

Council File No: 20-0600

Comments for Public Posting: Mayor Garcetti's Emergency Budget for LA completely defunds

the Wildlife Pilot Study, which addresses open space habitat and future development of the Santa Monica Mountains. This is short sighted and unacceptable. At a time when the state of California is

actively considering our regional mountain lion's threatened status, the Mayor's proposed budget, which prioritizes temporary economics over permanent environmental protections is totally without merit and heartless. The funding for this critical program

needs to be reinstated immediately.

Communication from Public

Name: Jack Eidt

Date Submitted: 05/05/2020 01:40 AM

Council File No: 20-0600

Comments for Public Posting: Dear Mayor, Garcetti, Los Angeles Council President Nury Martinez, and the City Council: SoCal 350 Climate Action appreciates the opportunity to comment on the Mayor's 2020-21 budget. We are a Los Angeles based group affiliated with the international climate change organization, 350.org, representing over 7,000 residents of Southern California. We understand the City of Los Angeles faces difficult choices every day that impact the well-being of Angelenos, including how to manage a budget deficit provoked by pandemic-induced economic shutdown. We want to stress that our "new normal," in addition to dealing with this fallout, must also include preparing our city for inevitable crises of the future – in particular, for the climate and biodiversity disasters still happening and not getting media coverage. We must make certain to build into our planning for resiliency, adaptation, and for a just and equitable transition to a clean energy-based economy. Droughts, heatwaves, and wildfires, as well as sea level rise will continue to become more commonplace, destroying communities and ecosystems, rendering our water supplies vulnerable, as well as continuing the extreme fossil fuel pollution associated with our port and Harbor areas with five major refineries. Sad to say, these ongoing disruptions will over time make the fallout from COVID-19 appear tame by comparison. It's precisely for this reason that we request that funding for the Climate Emergency Mobilization Office (CEMO - \$500,000), the Climate Emergency Commission (CEC - \$200,000), and Community Assemblies (\$300,000) be fully protected in the 2020-21 budget. We also call for reinstating funding for the four staffers working on Wildlife Connectivity project in the Planning Department. With a genuine crisis of leadership at the federal level, LA can continue leading on climate by offering a model of deep democracy and bold vision for the rest of the country and the world. We support Councilmember Koretz's motion (#20-0482) to classify as essential emergency services any efforts to reduce greenhouse gas and toxic emissions. Consistent with that, we look forward to working with the Mayor, the City Council President, and the Budget and Finance Committee to secure these funds. Thank you in advance for your time and consideration. Sincerely, Jack Eidt Co-Founder and Steering Committee SoCal 350 Climate Action



SOCAL 350 CLIMATE ACTION

P.O. Box 50260 Los Angeles, California 90050 http://SoCal350.org

Email: SoCalClimateAction@gmail.com

May 5, 2020

Mayor Eric Garcetti Los Angeles City Council 200 N Spring St, Los Angeles, CA 90012

RE: Support Council File #20-0482 (Koretz, Essential Services) AND Comment on the Annual Budget Council File #20-0600 (Krekorian, Budget Proposal)

Dear Mayor, Garcetti, Los Angeles Council President Nury Martinez, and the City Council:

SoCal 350 Climate Action appreciates the opportunity to comment on the Mayor's 2020-21 budget. We are a Los Angeles based group affiliated with the international climate change organization, 350.org, representing over 7,000 residents of Southern California. We understand the City of Los Angeles faces difficult choices every day that impact the well-being of Angelenos, including how to manage a budget deficit provoked by pandemic-induced economic shutdown.

We want to stress that our "new normal," in addition to dealing with this fallout, must also include preparing our city for inevitable crises of the future – in particular, for the climate and biodiversity disasters still happening and not getting media coverage. We must make certain to build into our planning for resiliency, adaptation, and for a just and equitable transition to a clean energy-based economy. Droughts, heatwaves, and wildfires, as well as sea level rise will continue to become more commonplace, destroying communities and ecosystems, rendering our water supplies vulnerable, as well as continuing the extreme fossil fuel pollution associated with our port and Harbor areas with five major refineries. Sad to say, these ongoing disruptions will over time make the fallout from COVID-19 appear tame by comparison.

It's precisely for this reason that we request that funding for the Climate Emergency Mobilization Office (CEMO - \$500,000), the Climate Emergency Commission (CEC - \$200,000), and Community Assemblies (\$300,000) be fully protected in the 2020-21 budget. We also call for reinstating funding for the four staffers working on Wildlife Connectivity project in the Planning Department.

With a genuine crisis of leadership at the federal level, LA can continue leading on climate by offering a model of deep democracy and bold vision for the rest of the country and the world. We support Councilmember Koretz's motion (#20-0482) to classify as essential emergency services any efforts to reduce greenhouse gas and toxic emissions. Consistent with that, we look forward to working with the Mayor, the City Council President, and the Budget and Finance Committee to secure these funds. Thank you in advance for your time and consideration.

Sincerely,

Jack Eidt Co-Founder and Steering Committee SoCal 350 Climate Action